
Submitter: H. Dye 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

Mail-in ballots should remain the standard for voting in the state of Oregon. I oppose 

this measure. In person voting would make it difficult for myself and many 

Oregonians to vote.  

 

Mail-in ballots are secure and allow all Oregonians to vote.  

 

I have friends who live elsewhere in the US in states that actively use in person 

voting as a way to suppress votes. Depending on where you live and what you look 

like in this state, you have to wait hours in line to vote, and not everyone can afford to 

take time off work to do this. In person voting is inherently unfair and would 

disproportionately impact Oregonians.  


